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Background 
On June 27, 2011, Plum Creek convened the first meeting of the Task Force 
for the Envision Alachua process. Envision Alachua is a community planning 
process to discuss future economic, environmental and community 
opportunities in Alachua County on lands owned by Plum Creek. Plum Creek 
is the largest private landowner in Alachua County, with 65,000 acres. Nearly 
24,000 of these acres are permanently conserved. The company’s holdings 
are located throughout northern and eastern Alachua County. Plum Creek is 
considering future uses for its lands that could be aligned with community 
needs. The Envision Alachua process will explore potential opportunities for 
lands in East County that are suitable for uses other than timber.  
 
This document provides the general discussion, presentation points and 
comments made by the facilitator, presenters, and Task Force members 
during the June 27th meeting. It is intended only as a summary and should 
not be considered a transcription of the meeting. A complete roster of Task 
Force members, identifying those who were present at the June 27th 
meeting, is attached at the end of this summary as Appendix A. Comment 
cards from members of the community not on the Task Force are also 
attached as Appendix B. Meeting materials, information about the process, 
and a videotape of the meeting can be found at www.envisionalchua.com. 
 

I. Welcome and Introductions 
Todd Powell, Real Estate Director, Plum Creek Florida, opened the meeting, 
and briefly introduced the Envision Alachua process. Todd expressed Plum 
Creek’s interest in the ideas and comments that he hoped would be shared 
by Task Force members and the community throughout the Envision Alachua 
process. He also called out Plum Creek’s commitment to maintaining a highly 
transparent process, as evidenced by having the six Task Force meetings 
open to the public and the videotaping of the meeting for future viewing on 
the web. Plum Creek provided two additional meeting rooms with a live video 
feed of the meeting to accommodate the more than 50 members of the 
public who wanted to attend the Task Force meeting. Todd also 
demonstrated his personal commitment to being responsive to community 
concerns by providing his personal cell phone number, (352) 262-1128. 
 
Todd thanked the members of the Task Force for their service and 
acknowledged the participation of community members who were in 
attendance. Referring to a large 20 ft. x 6 ft. roll of paper on the wall that 
would be used by the facilitator to graphically record comments through the 
meeting, Todd described the process as truly starting from a blank page. 
 
He then introduced Daniel Iacofano, Principal, MIG, Inc., to lead the visioning 
process. Plum Creek conducted a national search for the consulting firm to 
lead the visioning process and selected MIG, Inc, a Berkeley-based planning 
and design firm. Daniel Iacofano is a Founding Principal of MIG, with over 25 
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years of experience in facilitation, public and stakeholder outreach and 
information, and urban design and community planning. Daniel has a 
Bachelor of Urban Planning from the University of Cincinnati, a Masters of 
Science, Environmental Psychology, from the University of Surrey, England 
and a Ph.D., Environmental Planning, from the University of California at 
Berkeley. 
 
Daniel welcomed everyone to the visioning process, noting it is unusual for a 
private company to invest this effort in to a visioning process; but that it is 
also warranted given the scale of opportunity Plum Creek lands can provide. 
He described the purpose of the first Task Force meeting as helping to get all 
participants oriented to the visioning process while providing background 
information to ensure that everyone is starting with the same baseline of 
information. Daniel requested a brief round of introductions from the Task 
Force members. A complete list of Task Force members in attendance is 
attached. 
 

II. Orientation to the Envision Alachua Planning Process: Task 
Force Organizing Framework 

Daniel briefly reviewed the meeting materials provided to all participants 
which included a copy of the agenda, roster of Task Force members, process 
schedule, organizing framework document, frequently asked questions, 
comment card, and two case examples describing innovative economic 
development projects in Austin, Texas and China. He noted that Plum Creek 
will continue to develop additional case examples, including those that 
describe innovative practices in conservation, as well as economic 
development.  
 
Daniel also reviewed the Envision Alachua website and encouraged all 
participants to register to receive automatic e-mail notifications so they can 
stay up to date on materials as they are posted to the website. The website 
address is www.envisionalachua.com. 
 

III. A Brief History of Planning in the Gainesville Area and Alachua 
County 

Daniel introduced Gerry Dedenbach, Planning Director at CHW, Inc. Gerry’s 
presentation focused on providing a brief history of the county, and the 
factors influencing land use and development patterns. Gerry’s presentation 
provided a brief overview of the geographic progression of development in 
the county, starting with the early settlement pattern and the establishment 
of the Arredondo Grant in 1817.  
 
He introduced instrumental leaders and innovators such as William Bartram, 
who accompanied traders from St. John’s River in 1744. He commented on 
the development directions established by native communities who created 
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village complexes, developed cultivated agriculture and traded throughout 
the south east. 
 
As agriculture and trade increased, Gainesville became one of the large 
cotton shipping stations in Florida, with timber, citrus, vegetable and tung oil 
production driving the local economy. With transportation routes defining 
corridors, urban settlement continued in Gainesville. Local leaders began to 
shape development patterns. For example, Andrew Sledd, first president of 
the University of Florida, oversaw the University’s move to Gainesville in 
1906. William Shands, Florida State Senator and Gainesville City 
Commissioner, advocated for a state funded medical teaching college. Other 
pivotal developments included the Thomas Center and the John F. Seagle 
Building. 
 
Community policies further shaped the landscape over time, with local 
government plans and land development codes supporting: common open 
space preservations and mandatory set-aside; Federal Emergency 
Management Agency (FEMA) floodplains; National Wetlands Inventory; 
Karst-sensitive geology, Strategic Ecosystem Overlay and the Floridan 
aquifer. These policies also helped protect significant open space areas, 
including: San Felasco Hammock State Preserve, Paynes Prairies Preserve 
State Park, Kanapaha Botanical Gardens, Austin Carey Memorial Forest, 
Devils Millhopper State Park, Morningside Nature Center and Gum Root 
Swamp.  
 
Successful development in the county was based on new offerings, starting 
with key areas in the downtown area to North Main Street, moving then from 
North Main to North 13th Street, North 13th Street to West 34th Street, West 
34th Street to Archer Road, Arcger Road to the Oaks Mall and Oaks Mall to 
Spring Hill. 
 
Scientific innovators helped established a worldwide legacy in the area, with 
recent innovations recognized by the newly established Cade Prize, named 
after Dr. James Robert Cade, best known for inventing Gatorade. Educational 
institutions including City College, Santa Fe College and the University of 
Florida further shaped the regional economy. Community policies helped to 
shape strategic visioning efforts for land use and transportation planning 
along with the Livable Community Reinvestment Plan, Plan East Gainesville 
and the East Gainesville Development Task Force. These policies will continue 
to help strengthen our heritage and define our future by supporting the 
traditional urban form, promoting a sustainable future and growing the 
innovation economy. 
 
Gerry noted that a sustainable development pattern is emerging through 
facilities and initiatives such as the Gainesville Technology Enterprise Center 
(GTEC), Council for Economic Outreach efforts, Innovation Gainesville, the 
Airport Industrial Flex Space and the Cade Museum. The region’s desirable 
features and high quality of life have also helped attract national recognition 
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from the National Arbor Day Foundation as Number 1 Tree City USA in 2007; 
a number 10 ranking on Sperling’s Best Places for Outdoor Activities in 2005; 
and a top ten listing in National Geographic Adventure Magazine’s “Best 
Places to Live and Play: Cities” in 2007. 
 
Following Gerry’s presentation, Task Force members were invited to ask 
questions or share comments on the presentation. 
 
Nona Jones inquired if Gerry could shed light on why development happened 
largely on the west side of the county. Gerry responded that the downtown 
started at the courthouse and government buildings. People prefer new 
development and new development moved closer to the university. He also 
described the construction of Interstate 75 as a driving force that pulled 
development further west. Ed Regan commented that downtown is 
historically where the railroads crossed, and now there are no railroads. 
 

IV. An Overview of Plum Creek Lands In Alachua County 
Greg Galpin, Planning Manager for Plum Creek lands in Florida, provided a 
brief presentation about Plum Creek and its holdings in Alachua County. Greg 
has a long history with these lands, having worked on them for Plum Creek 
and its predecessors for the past 30 years. 
 
Plum Creek is the largest private land owner in the nation, owning 
approximately 7 million acres in 19 States. Plum Creek is also a publicly 
traded Real Estate Investment Trust (REIT) and is Sustainable Forestry 
Initiative (SFI) Certified. 
 
Plum Creek entered Florida by merger with The Timber Company (Georgia 
Pacific) and owns approximately 590,000 acres of lands in 22 Counties of 
Florida. Plum Creek is the 1st private landowner to enter into conservation 
easements in the state. Like its predecessors, Plum Creek continues to sell 
lands into private ownership. Some of these properties include: 
 
 1970s – Waccasassa Bay State Preserve (17,300 acres) 
 1980s – USFW Lower Suwannee National Wildlife Refuge (13,300 acres) 
 1990s – Tiger Bay State Forest (4,300 acres) and Bayard Point 

Conservation Area (2, 230 acres) 
 2000s – Lake City Well Field (1,120 acres) and Rice Creek Conservation 

Area (4,200 acres) 
 2010s – Fowler’s Prairie (1,200 acres) and Torreya State Park Addition 

(550 acres)  
 
Plum Creek owns approximately 65,000 acres in Alachua County, of which 
24,000 acres are under conservation easements. 
 
Greg also described Plum Creek’s participation in other conservation 
activities. Grove Park Wildlife Management Area covers about 19,637 acres 
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of land owned by Plum Creek Timber Company with a conservation easement 
on it held by the Florida Fish & Wildlife Conservation Commission. The 
property is managed jointly by Florida Fish & Wildlife, the St. Johns River 
Water Management District and Plum Creek Timber. Plum Creek was also 
first to create a Gopher Tortoise habitat mitigation bank in the state. 
 
Plum Creek participates in community development projects such as 
Gainesville 121, which covers 1,800 acres and is located within the Strategic 
Ecosystem Overlay. Approximately 37% of the property will be for mixed use 
development and the remaining 63% will be in conservation easements. 
 
Following Greg’s presentation, Daniel invited questions and comments from 
the Task Force. Charles Lee inquired about the Grove Park WMA. Do these 
lands have conservation easements on them and are they included in the 
acreage totals provided with conservation easements? Greg responded that 
there is partial overlap with the lands in conservation easements. 
 

V. Task Force Member Expectations and Desired Outcomes for 
Envision Alachua Process 

Daniel asked the participants to think about what motivated them to 
participate as a member of the Task Force. He encouraged members to use 
the comment card to help gather their thoughts. Daniel also encouraged 
members of the public to provide their comments as well. Daniel graphically 
recorded Task Member comments on a large wallgraphic, which is included at 
the end of this summary. 
 
In response to Daniel’s question, “What are your expectations and desired 
outcomes for this process?” Task Force members responded: 
 
Robert Hutchinson inquired: What are the parameters of what we are talking 
about - are we discussing all of Plum Creek’s lands in the county? Daniel 
responded that yes, we are talking about all of Plum Creek lands. There is 
some emphasis on the east, but we don’t want to limit people’s thinking to 
only that portion of the county. 
 
Tom Coward commented that over the years there have been efforts to 
develop East Gainesville and there have been some barriers due to the land 
being in single ownership. He also noted that wetlands were another issue 
that had to be addressed. He wanted to know, what makes it viable now? 
Have we overcome these barriers?  
 
Todd Powell responded that the scale of Plum Creek’s holdings provide more 
opportunities within Plum Creek’s portfolio of lands. The visioning process is 
not about 200 acres, it is about 65,000 acres. He also noted that 
conservation is one of Plum Creek’s core values. The Gainesville 121 project 
demonstrated that there can be some development with the Strategic 
Ecosystem Overlay while conserving 63% of the site. 
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Charles Lee encouraged the master plan effort to direct development to the 
least sensitive areas, noting that the location of conservation areas should be 
based on science so we can better identify lands that are suitable for 
development. He noted the Audubon Society’s belief that it is important to 
link people to nature. We don’t want to fence people out; we need to 
appropriately draw people into careful use of natural areas.  
 
Nona Jones commented that she would like to see economic development 
that includes manufacturing and industrial activities, such as those related to 
solar energy. She noted that Innovation Gainesville is a wonderful effort, but 
she is concerned about those who don’t have the education required to work 
in biotech and the innovation economy.  
 
Vivian Filer requested that we seek to bring economic development that will 
help the community grow. She commented that we can’t rehabilitate the east 
side, since it wasn’t “habilitated” in the first place. She encouraged finding a 
focus for this land that addresses conservation while supporting economic 
development and encouraging businesses that provide basic services such as 
groceries and medical so that residents don’t have to drive across town for 
these services. She noted, for example, there is no Publix on the east side of 
the county. The visioning process provides an opportunity to better distribute 
these services. 
 
Tom Coward expressed his elation over development coming to East 
Gainesville. He was curious about the type of anchor that will bring people 
here. What will the drawing card be that attracts developers and residents to 
the area? 
 
Dale Brill commented that he wanted to build on Vivian Filer’s comments, 
noting that this project is an opportunity to develop in a new way and not 
repeat what has been done in the past. This process represents an enormous 
opportunity to show the rest of the state that it is possible to have both job 
creation and conservation. He expressed that to have a private land owner 
come forward in this way is a very exciting opportunity. When asked to 
provide an example of the type of project or community he envisions, Dale 
responded that he sees the anchor or draw as the University of Florida, and 
not a retail store or commercial activity.  
 
Rob Castellucci expressed that he believed Google is the number one 
recruiter at UF. Rob is a young entrepreneur who graduated in the past few 
years. He described himself as one of the few who stayed, noting that most 
new graduates take their talents and move to other states to make high 
salaries. He is excited about the visioning process and is seeking to help stop 
the “brain drain” from UF. The University produces many top students, but 
the area does not have the employment opportunities needed to keep them 
in the area. 
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Eric Godet commented that if we want to draw people to our community in 
the present, we have to look at what drew people here in the past. 
Transportation is key and we have to have something that will draw people 
to the east side of town. He noted there are 14 ports in the state and the 
Panama Canal is expanding. What are we going to do to position our region 
to respond to these economic opportunities? We will have to think 
strategically to attract these jobs.  
 
Steve Lachnicht commented that the County has made significant progress 
through its comprehensive plan (comp plan), and many of the ideas 
discussed today are currently in the comp plan. For example, he mentioned 
the recently completed transportation plan and the proposed Bus Rapid 
Transit plan. He would like to see a very collaborative approach with the 
County. He cited Spring Hills as an example project that had some challenges 
in the beginning that have since been addressed, and is now a project that 
people support. We are now looking at an integrated community with mixed 
use and developments that are more pedestrian-friendly and supportive of 
transit from the beginning instead of having to retrofit later. The County and 
the public put a significant effort into the policies that went into effect in 
2005 and the County wants to build upon what we have. The policies 
emphasize higher densities, mixed use and transit oriented development.  
 
Terry Tougaw noted that the county’s population has not grown that much 
and there are not many families with children moving here. At the school 
district, they have seen families moving from the east to west side of the 
county. It’s been a challenge to see what is happening on the east side of 
town. He described Hawthorne, where new overpasses have been put in, 
removing an opportunity to stop there. If residential development occurs on 
the east side in the 301 corridor, this would be a shot in the arm for east side 
schools. 
 
Ed Regan commented that he appreciates the resources that Plum Creek is 
putting on the table. He wants to make sure we are aware of other resources 
that may be available. He noted that GRU has unique zoning near the 
Deerhaven power plant that provides manufacturing opportunities. He noted 
that the power district is about to move downtown, creating a 20-acre 
industrial symbiosis. Ed also commented on how typically, utility 
infrastructure lags with development, putting all the risk on the developer. 
GRU is trying to turn that around. Recently, they built their first spec building 
in an industrial park and it was quickly snapped up. 
 
He further commented on problems in outlying communities related to the 
cost of developing infrastructure. To address this, GRU was able to work out 
an agreement between Waldo, Gainesville and the utility. He described how 
GRU is a leader in innovation technology, one with “gigabyte” capabilities. He 
sees that so much of our vision of the energy future for the region is coming 
true, but that it doesn’t create the blue collar jobs that are needed. He 
suggested the group think about our resources in the area and consider all 
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opportunities. For example, GRU knew biomass was a critical resource, with 
40% of the world’s specialty fibers coming out of this region. He also 
suggested furniture as a possible industry, since the area has so much wood. 
Goat meat was another product that is increasing in popularity, especially in 
North Florida, and might be a potential industry. 
 
Ed continued that delegations on fact finding missions from countries such as 
Latvia were coming here to learn about biomass. He also noted that the 
biomass plant is being financed by Japanese and European investors. The 
Task Force should look at our resources and see what the world needs. 
 
Brad Pollitt noted that in our excitement for these types of opportunities, we 
often lose track of how long things take. The vision is for the future. He 
commented on the 301 corridor and the number of people who drive into 
town, noting that Shands is largest employer in Putnam County. He inquired 
as to how we create a model for a community to grow in East County and 
provide needed jobs. The process has to link with Gainesville without drawing 
opportunities away.  
 
The process also needs to support agriculture. Brad commented that he owns 
a small blueberry farm in the northern part of the county. He wondered if it 
was possible for areas outside of Gainesville to become eco-tourism 
destinations, using the bike trails to attract people and create opportunities 
for business to move out to these areas. He noted that whatever we propose 
it has to be scalable and economically sustainable. 
 
Robert Hutchinson commented that we shouldn’t plan on doing as we have 
done before, but doing it much better. He described East County as a part of 
the county he finds more enjoyable, due to the amount of green space. He 
encouraged bringing people together with nature, instead of paving over it 
and working to reduce vehicle miles travelled so that people in the eastern 
part of the county could live and work in the same place. As gas costs 
increase, agricultural preservation becomes essential. Food will continue to 
get more expensive unless we produce food locally. 
 
Jane Adams commented that this exercise brought several questions to 
mind. What is the University’s potential role and how do they partner with 
Plum Creek and the County through this process? What are the opportunities 
for the University to connect with the Plum Creek rail project? What can we 
do to develop a strong regional relationship with other communities? Are 
there other regional efforts that have been successful? 
 
Tom Coward asked if the water management district was involved. He also 
suggested that Plan East Gainesville be involved so we don’t have a 
fragmented effort. 
 
Karen Cole Smith noted that Pastor Thorpe wasn’t present and that faith-
based groups should be well-represented in the process. These leaders 
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represent thousands of members and should be involved. Community 
member have very different views and we may get different results based on 
their participation. 
 
Steven Seibert commented that for someone who doesn’t live in the 
community, the challenge is - can this community grapple with the future? 
He encouraged the group to lift your vision above the realities of today and 
think through the future our children will face. What will education look like 
20 years into the future? How will people age - is 90 the new 75? What are 
those community elements and what do they look like? He encouraged the 
group to grapple with some of these futuristic ideas. He commented that we 
can create a place with an economic, environmental and social engine unlike 
anything we have seen before. This process is very organic and community 
based. Is there a deep and broad buy-in from the community to address 
their future? 
 
Richard Hilsenbeck noted that the Nature Conservancy is interested in 
continuing local and state conservation efforts that maintain and enhance 
regional connectivity. He also noted a need to capitalize and enhance tourism 
and agriculture as economic drivers. He noted that protecting our watershed 
and maintaining connectivity will be important. The east side of the county 
has a lot of flatwoods and creeks; these are very important for watersheds, 
lakes and overall water quality. 
 
Charles Lee commented that this is a plan that looks way into the future. If 
we look 50-60 years into the future, noting trends such as telecommuting, 
we see that our current transportation planning activities may be irrelevant. 
The constraints we put on the future may come back to limit us. The most 
important thing is to create development “templates” that focus on 
ecologically appropriate locations for development, regardless of the 
economic drivers. 
 
Rob Castellucci suggested this may be a perfect segue to talk about the case 
studies. He is excited about what is happening in Austin, but are we looking 
at a protracted timeframe to achieve that? Does the visioning process look at 
the long or short term? Daniel responded that the process is about a series of 
interlocking planning horizons - 3 years, 5 years, 10 years and beyond. 
Austin didn’t happen all at once, but it had to put certain things in place to 
get started. 
 
Richard Hilsenbeck remarked that Austin did little to consider conservation in 
their planning for economic development and now they are having issues 
with water.  
 
Nona Jones inquired about the planning horizon. She heard some beautiful 
long-range visions expressed, but to get community behind it, we will need 
to build momentum and deliver something tangible in the next 3-5 years.  
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Robert Hutchinson commented that this community has done a lot of 
planning and many of the positive activities happening are a result of those 
early planning meetings. 
 
Bobbi Walton noted the vision process will be exciting if we are able to retain 
our recreation and conservation lands. 
 
Vivian Filer observed there is a cultural aspect of all these communities that 
has to be incorporated into the process. She noted that during the 
presentation earlier on the history of the county, there was no mention of the 
influence of the African American community. We need to correct this and 
include all perspectives in the process.  
 
Following this comment, Todd Powell introduced Mr. Ed Jennings, Southeast 
Director for Housing and Urban Development (HUD) in the Obama 
administration. Mr. Jennings is also a long-time Alachua County resident. He 
expressed his excitement for the visioning process. He also noted this 
process is ripe for funding from current HUD programs if the process 
considers the larger regional area. He encouraged regional conversation and 
bringing in neighboring counties and other agencies, along with HUD, 
including the Department of Transportation (DOT) and the Environmental 
Protection Agency (EPA). He sees this as a long term vision out to 2050. He 
was excited by the diverse interest in the room and offered to help bring 
whatever federal support he could.  
 

VI. Summary and Next Steps 
Daniel referred Task Members to the two case examples in their binders and 
asked members to read them in preparation for the next Task Force meeting 
which is scheduled for July 25th. The meeting will again be held at the 
University of Florida Hilton, but most likely in a larger room. 
 
Daniel also discussed the Models of Innovation Speaker Series which features 
four education forums, the first of which is scheduled for August 4th at 7:00 
pm. The first forum will focus on Innovations in Economic Development. The 
second forum will be held in September and focus on Innovations in Land 
Conservation and Environmental protection. The third forum will focus on 
community design, and the final forum will feature student presentations 
from classes led by Martin Gold and Pierce Jones on sustainable design and 
urban agriculture. All events are free and open to the public. 
 
Plum Creek will host a driving tour of Plum Creek lands to help familiarize 
Task Force members with their land resources. Task Force members were 
asked to complete a short survey asking their preferences for three proposed 
tour dates. A follow-up message will be sent to Task Force members once the 
dates and times are confirmed. 
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Daniel reminded Task Force members and members of the public to turn in 
their comment cards. Daniel also recognized Rose Fagler, Manager 
Community Relations, and her team’s efforts to establish the Task Force and 
get the process going. 
 
Task Force members were reminded of the next meeting, which will be held 
on July 25th from 6:00 pm to 9:00 pm at the UF Hilton. The meeting was 
adjourned prior to 9:00 pm. 
 
 





Appendix A 
 

Roster of Task Force Members 
* denotes in attendance at June 27, 2011 meeting  

 
* Jane Adams 
Vice President, University Relations 
The University of Florida 
 
* Dr. Dale Brill 
President 
Florida Chamber Foundation 
 
* Rob Brinkman 
Vice Chair of Citizens Advisory Committee to 
MTPO, Member of Rural Concerns Advisory 
Committee, Former Chair of Suwannee St. 
Johns Sierra Club 
 
* Robert Castellucci 
Vice President, Marketing 
Roombug 
 
Brent Christensen 
CEO 
Gainesville Area Chamber of Commerce & 
Council of Economic Outreach 
 
* Dr. Karen Cole-Smith 
Executive Director 
East Gainesville Initiative & Community 
Outreach 
Santa Fe College 
 
* Tom Coward 
Retired Alachua County Commissioner & 
Retired Lincoln High School Teacher 
 
Ed Dix 
Realtor, Developer 
Edix Investments, Inc. 
 
Mike Dykes 
Officer, Cracker Boys Hunt Club 
Senior Project Manager, CH2MHILL 
 
* Vivian Filer 
Chair 
Cotton Club Museum & Cultural Center 
 
* Eric Godet 
President & CEO 
Godet Industries 
 

* Dr. Richard Hilsenbeck 
Director Conservation Projects 
The Nature Conservancy 
 
* Robert Hutchinson 
Director 
Alachua Conservation Trust 
 
Pete Johnson 
Former Board Member 
Gainesville Regional Airport Authority 
 
* Dug Jones 
Assistant Vice President of Economic 
Development 
Santa Fe College 
Center for Innovation & Economic Development 
 
* Nona Jones 
Community Relations Director 
GRU 
 
* Charles Lee 
Director of Advocacy 
Audubon Florida 
 
* Eddie Lee Martin 
Former Vice Chair, NCFL Regional Planning 
Council & 
Commissioner City of Hawthorne 
 
Kevin Ogilby 
Vice President 
Diversified Capital Management 
 
Jack Payne 
Senior Vice President 
Institute of Food & Agricultural Sciences (IFAS) 
University of Florida 
 
* Brad Pollitt 
Vice President of Facilities 
Shands Healthcare 
 
* Ed Regan 
Assistant General Manager, Strategic Planning 
GRU 
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* Steven Seibert 
Senior Vice President & Director of Strategic 
Planning 
The Collins Center 
 
* Bill Strassberger 
District Engineer 
Clay Electric 
 
Kevin Thorpe 
Senior Pastor 
Faith Missionary Baptist 
 
* Terry Tougaw 
Director, Community Planning 
Alachua County Public Schools 
 
* Bobbi Walton 
President Community Service for Windsor, 
Former Research Librarian for CH2MHILL and 
Environmental Science & Engineering 
 
* Jason Williams 
Officer, Public Relations 
Cracker Boys Hunt Club 
 
 
Ex Officio Members 
 
* Rick Drummond 
(represented by Steve Lachnicht) 
Assistant County Manager 
Alachua County 
 
* Scott Koons 
Executive Director 
NCF Regional Planning Council 

Participating Task Force Members 
Representing Plum Creek 
 
* Todd Powell 
Director, Real Estate 
Plum Creek 
 
* Rose Fagler 
Manager Community Relations 
Plum Creek 
 
 
Plum Creek Resource Liaison to the 
Task Force 
 
* Jon Rashleigh 
Senior Resources Manager 
Plum Creek 
 
 
MIG, Inc. 
 
* Daniel Iacofano 
Principal & Lead Facilitator 
MIG, Inc. 
 
* Joan Chaplick 
Principal 
MIG, Inc. 
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